
As part of the on-going Lora Bay Drainage Improvement project, maintenance of the existing drainage channel south of Sunset 

Boulevard will be undertaken to remove overgrown vegetation including trees and brush from the channel. This work is 

required to restore the channel to its intended capacity and prevent potential flooding of nearby properties in the event of a 

major storm event. 

Work is scheduled to begin on October 3rd, 2024, and will be completed within 1 week (schedule subject to change dependent 

on weather).  

Sunset Boulevard will remain open for the duration of the work. Construction vehicles will access the work area from Sunset 

Boulevard and will be actively using the maintenance access road south of Sunset Boulevard to complete the work. Please take 

notice of and comply with directions given by the construction signage, traffic control personnel or construction workers if you 

are travelling in the area.  

The map below illustrates the location where work will be taking place. 
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